

ASMSUN Student Senate

Meeting Minutes

Fireside Conference Room

Monday October 22nd, 2018

In Attendance: Collin Miller, Christopher Brekke, Riley Mortenson, Hannah Rutherford, Alex Lankford, Spencer Schaner, Austin Wiese, Paula Michell, Erik Powell, Kiara Love, Jonathan Nepoose, Hannah Pate, Jeri Copenhaver

Excused: Mathew Tackitt

Absent: N/A

Guests: N/A

Call to order: Quorum Established; Meeting called to order by C. Miller at 7:00pm

Approval of Minutes: Minutes from 10/15/18 distributed at the meeting and reviewed by all. Motion made to approve minutes; Seconded. Motion PASSES.

Old Business:

John King Fundraising	Collin has created a social media posting and has requested us to share it. Hannah P. will be putting it on our snap chat. Fundraising is still a huge priority everyone needs to take at least one business and try to get them to buy a table.
Residence Hall Resolution	Still collecting statements. Hopefully will be writing something soon.

New Business:

Jeri Copenhaver Inauguration	We swore in our new member Jeri Copenhaver.
6 Mill Levy Resolution and Committee	We will be creating a committee to write a resolution in support of the 6 Mill Levy. Hannah P. and Collin would like to have members write letters to the editor in support of the 6 Mill Levy. ASMSUN will also write a letter of support. The committee that was created consists of Dodge, Jonathan, Kiara, and Hannah P. (chair). The committee will be meeting soon so that they can get things out ahead of the election.
Office Hours	People need to be serving their office hours. Hours have not been served and they need to be.
Show up when you sign up	When people sign up for things in meetings, they have not always been showing up. From now on if you sign up, you need to show up.

Council/Committee Reports (Senate Member assigned to this committee):

Budget Advisory	N/A (Hannah Rutherford)
Safety/Disaster	Meeting on 10/23/18(Alex Lankford and Paula Michell)
Campus Advisory	N/A (Riley Mortenson)
Parking Committee	Erik has the forms for SFH hangtags. Once the forms are filled out the hang tags can be given out to residents. (Collin Miller, Chris Brekke, and Erik Powell)
Facilities Planning	Meeting will be next week. (Collin Miller)
SUB Food	N/A (Hannah Rutherford, Dodge)
Rape Prevention Edu	N/A(Hannah Rutherford)
Respect & Equality	N/A (Riley Mortenson, Erik Powell)
COTS Lab Safety	A mass email went out to people in COTS who do not need to be at that the meeting. Need to fix this mess up. (Chair-Erik Powell)
Donaldson Hall Committee	Austin was elected chair. He met with Greg; we are going to tackle the building one floor at a time. The floors need to be cleaned out. We are meeting on Wednesday at 4pm. (Chair- Austin Wiese)
IOC	Meeting next Thursday. Working on Halloween carnival.
RPM Council	Spooky Stand Up on October 30 th . Had a meeting last Thursday with an ok turn out. Student voter day is going to be on October 28 th . (Hannah Pate)
Sustainability Council	Cutting down trees and shrubs. Neighbor still needs to move his crap. Looking at getting a well-drilled (60ft).
MAS	N/A
Provost/Chancellor Update	N/A

Other Business/Announcements:

Dinner with the Chancellor	Scheduled for November 13 th at 6pm.
----------------------------	---

Adjournment: C. Miller declares meeting adjourned at 7:29PM

****Next meeting to be held Monday October 29th at 7:00pm****